From: Mark Furnish

To: Planning Policy: WCC
Subject: Main Modification consultation
Date: 07 January 2021 12:48:19

Dear Planning Policy Team,
CITY PLAN 2019-2040 - MAIN MODIFICATIONS CONSULTATION
Thank you for consulting Sport England on the main modifications to the City Plan.

As previously explained, Sport England aims to ensure positive planning for sport and physical activity by
enabling the right facilities to be provided in the right places based on robust and up-to-date assessments of need
for all levels of sport and for all sectors of the community. Further detail on Sport England’s role and objectives

within the planning system can be found at hitps://www sportengland.org/facilities-and-planning/planning-for-

sport/planning-for-sport-guidance/

Sport England has examined the main modifications proposed and has no objection to the changes
proposed. It particularly welcomes the following:

e MM16 — The inclusion of Use Class E within the accepted uses in employment areas. As stated in
Sport England comments to the Regulation 19 Draft City Plan, it considers that sport and leisure
facilities could have a positive impact on such areas as well as providing employment opportunities.

e MM26 and MM28 — These seek development to provide shower, changing facilities and other facilities
for cyclists (and other active travel modes). Sport England supports the provision of infrastructure
that makes active travel easier/more convenient since this could result in more people engaging in
such travel modes which could lead to increasing levels of physical activity.

If you have any questions or would like any further advice please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours Faithfully
Mark Furnish

Sport England

We are undefeatable

1st Floor, 21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3HF
| E E

We have updated our Privacy Statement to reflect the recent changes to data protection law but rest assured, we
will continue looking after your personal data just as carefully as we always have. Our Privacy Statement is



published on our website, and our Data Protection Officer can be contacted by emailing Gaile Walters

The information contained in this e-mail may be subject to public disclosure under the Freedom of
Information Act 2000. Additionally, this email and any attachment are confidential and intended
solely for the use of the individual to whom they are addressed. If you are not the intended recipient,
be advised that you have received this email and any attachment in error, and that any use,
dissemination, forwarding, printing, or copying, is strictly prohibited. If you voluntarily provide
personal data by email, Sport England will handle the data in accordance with its Privacy Statement.
Sport England’s Privacy Statement may be found here https://www.sportengland.org/privacy-
statement/ If you have any queries about Sport England’s handling of personal data you can contact
Gaile Walters, Sport England’s Data Protection Officer directly by emailing DPO@sportengland.org





